
                        Hertfordshire Bowls 

 
The Team selected for the Middleton Cup vs. Cambridgeshire 

Saturday 3
rd

 June 2023 

 

Venue 

Newmarket Avenue BC 

22 The Avenue 

Newmarket CB8 9AY 

2.00pm 
 

S Horwood        (Garston)                      J Bunting                (Hemel Hemp) 

S Parkhouse      (WGC)                          J Osborn                 (Harpenden) 

P Russell            (Welwyn & Dist)          J Avery                   (WGC) 

G Williams        (Garston)                      N Sharp                   (Harpenden) 

 

P Jones              (Welwyn & Dist)          D Large                  (Hodd & Rye Pk) 

S Kilford           (Royston)                      S Andrews              (Baldock) 

P Fuller             (Herts)                          R Murphy               (Buntingford) 

G Warrender   (Hertford)                     C Kilford                (Royston) 

 

J Hall                (Garston)                      Dylan Martin          (Garston) 

J Godman         (Garston)                     M Yelland                (Garston) 

Dave Martin     (Garston)                     P Element                (Mill End) 

S Lepley            (Garston)                     M Coles                    (Mill End) 

 

 

Reserves in Alphabetical order,    

T Bunting (Hemel Hemp), H Chambers (Baldock), C Frostick (Buntingford),         

C Gray (Berkhmsted), D Mackenzie (Hertford),  C Valle (Welwyn & Dist). 

 

Please advise myself Roger Evans of your acceptance to play as soon as possible. 

 

Email                                 rkevans888@btinternet.com 

WhatsApp/txt Message    07837894719 

 

Dress, County Shirts, White below the Waist, County Zippers. White 

Waterproofs if needed. 

 

Please report to the Match Officer Phil Havord by 13.15pm  

 

Team Meeting 13.45 

 

 

Roger Evans 

Manager 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Middleton Cup Message 

 

May I take this opportunity to thank all those who have nominated for the ECL 

& Middleton Cup. 

The response has been phenomenal with on average 45 nominations per match. 

So far, we have played four ECL games winning 3 and following on from last 

year the team performance and ethos has been brilliant. 

Every player has played their part in the success but this makes the team 

selection for the MC incredibly difficult. 

It is with great regret that some will miss out, myself and Tony have had many 

meetings and agonized over the selection. 

There will be changes in the coming weeks as we have four consecutive 

weekends, I did not stipulate to be considered for selection you had to be 

available for all, we understand that there are other things in life. As such it will 

be more of squad rotation and some chopping and changing throughout the 

course of the campaign. 

 

Roger Evans 

Manager 

 

 

 

 


